IEEE New South Wales Section

Minutes of the 155th Executive Committee Meeting, 4 June 2001

North Sydney Institute of TAFE, Gore Hill, Room AG05

The vice-chairman opened the meeting at 7:05 pm

1. Attendance and Apologies

Attendance:
David Burger, Graeme Gwilliam, Jim Vasseleu, Jim Logothetis



Andrew Parfitt, Philip Ogunbona, John Robinson, Stefan Mozar



Zak Zakarevicius, Claude Lecomte (visitor)

Apologies:
Tim Hesketh, Kate Carruthers, Karu Esselle, Lance Phipps



Trevor Bird, Bruce Poon

2. Agenda and Actions

The agenda was approved.

The minutes of the previous meeting were amended as follows:

· Outgoing correspondence: “Advice that $29,054.94 has been determined …”

· Section 7.6: the award is “LAMME”

· Section 9.1: last dot point to read “Proceedings to be distributed on CD with a book of abstracts included in the final program booklet.”

The amended minutes were approved (moved Jim Vasseleu, seconded Jim Logothetis,

carried.)

Action 4/2001: No progress on credit card facilities. Continuing.

Action 11/2001: A complete list of proponents has not yet been lodged. Continuing.

Action 20/2001: L50 form is still being finalized with accountants. Continuing.

Action 21/2001: Useful links list sent to Circuit editor. Complete.

Action 22/2001: To be included in Circuit. Complete.

Action 23/2001: REP listing and student councellor correspondence partially complete. Continuing.

Action 24/2001: Numbers of students at each University have been obtained

UNSW (branch 2598721)



  15

UNSW Computer Science (branch 2533563)

135

UTS (branch 2504821)



  18

Sydney Uni. (branch 40008997)


  17

UWS Nepean (branch 2538101)


  12

Uni. Wollongong (branch 2590073)


  59

Complete.

Action 25/2001: Kate Carruthers to circulate the new URL to members. Continuing.

Action 26/2001: Advise Computer Chapter of decision regarding ICON2001 endorsement. Complete.

3. Correspondence

In response to a request by the Australia Council Chair, it was agreed that the NSW Section support the roll-over of the tripartite agreement for a further year while any necessary modifications are resolved (Andrew Parfitt, seconded Jim Vasseleu – carried.)

In response to a request by the Australia Council Chair, it was reaffirmed that John Robinson (in his capacity as Australia Council Vice-Chair) would represent IEEE at locally convened meetings of the IEAust. Electrical College Board.

In response to correspondence between the Section Chair and Dr David Tien  (former Singapore Section Chair, now at Charles Sturt University, Bathurst) it was agreed that he be requested to fill in a nomination form for membership of the 2002 Section Executive Committee.

4. Treasurer’s Report

The treasurer advised a cash balance of $5312.44 with accounts to be paid totaling $1,321.67. Some immediate income was expected, giving a balance of approximately $6,024.

The report was accepted (moved Graeme Gwilliam, seconded Walter Lachs – carried.)

5. Chair’s Forum

The vice-chair introduced the subject of Distinguished Lecturers, and encouraged Chapters to consider inviting (possibly along with other Australian Chapters through the Australia Council) D.L.s to Australia.

It was reported that Karu Esselle had invited one MTT Society lecturer. Karu was requested to advise the Australia Council Chair of his plans (Action 27/2001: Karu Esselle)

6. Circuit Report

A final draft of Circuit was circulated for comment. Amendments or additions were requested by 15 June.

7. Standing Committee Reports

7.1 Fellow Search

No report.

7.2 Membership Development

Bruce Poon provided by email membership statistics (1965 members excluding affiliates, including 322 students and 160 senior members.)

7.3 Professional Activities

Jim Logothetis advised that the 10 days of Engineering (coinciding with National Engineers Week: 3 Sept. to 9 Sept.) planning was proceeding well.

Joint technical meetings for 2002 required contributions on Communications and Microwave subjects from the appropriate chapters.

7.4 Student Activities

No Report.

7.5 Educational Activities

Zak Zakarevicius advised that there was nothing to report.

7.6 Awards and Recognition

Jim Vasseleu advised that there was nothing to report.

7.7 Life Member Activities

Jim Vasseleu advised that 4 life members assisted at PICA. Graeme Gwilliam will write to these participants to thank them for their assistance (Action 28/2001: Graeme Gwilliam).

7.8 Member Communications

No report.

7.9 Nominations

Jim Vasseleu tabled a list of names to appear in Circuit as nominations for the 2002 Committee. These names were derived based on attendance (or recorded apology) at 50% or more meetings in 2001.

8. Chapter Reports

8.1 Computer

There was no report.

It was noted that there was a possible visitor to Sydney who could give a tutorial based on one presented at ICON2001.

8.2 Microwave Theory and Techniques/Antennas and Propagation

A written report from Karu Esselle was tabled. Two meetings are planned for July/August.

8.3 Communications/Signal Processing

Philip Ogunbona advised that a social gathering of the Chapter would now take place in July. He proposed an incentive program for member recruitment.

It was noted that the Communications/Signal Processing workshop proposed for February has been delayed until April/May due to a clash with another workshop at that time. Coordination with WARS 2002 is therefore now not possible.

8.4 Power Engineering

Graeme Gwilliam noted that with PICA 2001 over, new activities can be contemplated.

8.5 Industrial Applications/Power Electronics/Industrial Applications

There was no report.

8.6 Circuits and Systems/Solid State Circuits

There was no report.

9. Conference Reports

9.1 Asia Pacific Microwave Conference 2000

Andrew Parfitt tabled the final report. This conference is now closed.

9.2 2000 Decision and Control Conference

There is still no final report.

9.3 PICA 2001

It was noted that attendance was down due to a clash with an IPEE meeting in Singapore. There were 255 attendees (including some students) and an average per head taking of $584 excluding GST. It is hoped that the conference will break even.

Technically the conference was judged a successful event.

9.4 ISCAS 2001

There was no report.

10. Other Business

10.1 Engineering Management Society

Only half of the required signatures have been secured.

10.2 GOLD

Deferred until the July meeting.

10.3 Australia Council Matters

Refer to Correspondence.

10.4 TAFE Award

10.5 Next Joint Program Meeting

The next Joint Program meeting (28 June) is a talk on MPEG7, to be chaired as an IEEE contribution by Trevor Bird.

It was resolved that due to the fact that TAFE could not identify a suitable awardee for this year, the funds be carried forward to 2002 and that the IEEE offer $1000 that year  for two awards in the IT/Electronics areas. The further funding of the award will be reviewed next year. (moved Walter Lachs, seconded Jim Vasseleu – carried). The Chair to advise TAFE (Action 29/2001: Trevor Bird).

The next meeting will be on 2 July.

The meeting closed at 8:45 pm.

